Minutes of the full Council Meeting held at 7.00pm, 16th September 2013, at the Village Hall, Gwaelod y Garth.
PRESENT: - 
Councillors: 
John Harrison (Chairman), Sandie Rosser, Chris James, Nikki Howard, Christine Priday, Stuart Thomas, Wynford Ellis Owen, Philippa Hill-John, Graham Thomas, Brynmor Jones & Clare Bath
APOLOGIES: -
Councillors:
Jeanette Troughton & Sara Pickard 
89
Police Matters

PC Thomas was present and handed round a written report he had prepared.  He advised the Councillors of the identities of the four PCSOs on the rural beats and pointed out that their contact details were on the bottom of the report.  He went on to advise that since the last meeting there had been 10 crimes in Pentyrch, 4 in Creigiau and 4 in Gwaelod.  This was a welcome reduction in the crimes at Creigiau, which was mainly due to residents heeding warnings about locking vehicles and shutting doors and windows.  PC Thomas advised that coverage of the area by himself or one of the PCSOs would be between 7am and 10pm.  He then described some of the work carried out recently including assistance to Mr Kevin Waite (present) to collect 37 sacks of rubbish from the Georgetown woods.  All the PCSOs were now trained on the speed camera, although prosecutions would only result if they were accompanied by a Police officer, otherwise a warning letter would be sent to the registered owner.  He advised that they would be operating the cameras in the area over the next few weeks.  PC Thomas then talked about the recent PACT meetings and he praised the Pentyrch Neighbourhood Watch who held its meetings simultaneously with the PACT meetings.  He advised that the Pentyrch NHW was establishing a Facebook page to circulate issues more widely.  The next PACT meetings would be Creigiau 7pm 12th November at Creigiau School and Pentyrch 7pm 13th November at the Community Council offices.  He finally advised that arrangements were being made for a surgery in GYG Village Hall although details were still being worked out.  

Cllr Stuart Thomas asked that all the information PC Thomas had given should be incorporated into an article together with a photograph for the next edition of the Link.  PC Thomas agreed to this.  There were a few questions for the officer by Councillors which he answered fully.  He also made reference to the Remembrance Day Parade saying that he and all the PCSOs would be present in Pentyrch to close the road during the duration of the service.
Cllr Stuart Thomas referred to the responses received from Alun Michael, the Police & Crime Commissioner, and Inspector Arkontopoulos in relation to the letter written by the Clerk following the last meeting.  Cllr Stuart Thomas was particularly concerned at the veiled threat that unless the PCSOs were allowed access to the Council Offices, the Police would not come to Pentyrch.  Councillors generally agreed with this view and Cllr Harrison felt that the comments made were unnecessary.  For his part PC Thomas defended the Inspector’s comments pointing out that PCSOs were not paid for their meal breaks and made a plea for them to be being provided with a key to the Council offices.

The officer was thanked for his attendance and assisting in setting up the hall.  He then left the meeting.
90
County Council Matters
Cllr Graham Thomas began by advising that it was proposed to put double yellow lines on the western side of Tynant Road between Tregarth Court and Heol Creigiau to ease congestion on this road at peak times.  This was a move he welcomed and this was endorsed by all Councillors present.
He went on to advise members that the planning consideration for the eight houses on Cardiff Road, Creigiau between Robin Hill and Brummell Drive had been extended and he had been pleased with the response he had received to the letter-drop in this area.  
Cllr Graham Thomas advised that all the top-dressing work being carried out on the roads in the Council area had now been completed although the weak bridge identified to the north of the entrance to Canada Lakes on Heol Pant y Gored would be subject to a 7.5 ton weight limit for a minimum of 18 months.  A discussion then ensued in relation to the road repairs to Heol Goch.
Cllr Graham Thomas went on to refer to the LDP which had been considered by the CCC cabinet and was due to go to full Council on 26th September.  The number of houses in the north-west of Cardiff had increased to over 11,000 and the issue of the LDP was the most important matter that the Community Council had to deal with.  He was aware that the issue had been included in the Clerk’s report and would speak further at the appropriate juncture.

Councillors then discussed the inclusion of ‘cats eyes’ on the roads that had been top-dressed and the Clerk was asked to check on when the ‘cats eyes’ would be put in on Heol Goch.  Clerk to arrange
91
Public Session

There were four members of the pubic present.  Mr Kevin Waite, a GYG resident, spoke about the problems of youngsters camping in the woodlands surrounding GYG.  They were leaving a large amount of rubbish behind which could cause a danger to other users of the woodlands.  He had recently organised a clean-up operation for the woods behind Georgetown and had got a good response from ‘Keep Wales Tidy’ and also involved the PCSOs and collected 35 bags of litter.  He wanted to raise awareness of the problem and asked that something be put into the next Link about the problems as camping in the woods was illegal and that anybody who came across illegal campers should ring ‘101’ to report the issue.  He went on to talk about the problem of rubbish on the GYG Playing Fields where the users of the field ignored the five bins surrounding the field preferring to leave rubbish strewn across the field.  This was particularly problematical in the case of tin cans which, because the grass-cutter does not litter-pick prior to cutting the grass, the tins cans are reduced to shards of razor sharp pieces of metal with the potential for serious injury to the children playing football on the ground.  Mr Waite asked that this dangerous situation be brought to the attention of CCC, who were responsible for grass-cutting and litter-picking on the playing fields.  Clerk to arrange 
Mr Ken Hughes, Cefn Penuel, Pentyrch, queried whether CCC had responded to the disputed portion of the bill as reported in the previous minutes.  The Clerk advised that this had not been done.  He also queried whether Councillors were aware of the intention by CCC to stop the free bulk waste collection service.  He went on to advise that there had been an article in the ‘Capital Times’ delivered to his house within the last few weeks where it was announced that CCC was introducing a minimum charge of £5 for the first three items with a further £5 for each additional item.  He was advised that the Community Council had not been advised of this change and none of the Councillors had been made aware.  Mr Hughes felt that fly-tipping, already a problem in the area, was bound to increase as a result.
Mr Alan Phillips, 5 Ael y Bryn, and Mr Robert Webb, 6 Ael y Bryn, Pentyrch were in attendance in respect of the planning application received last week for the amenity land at Ael y Bryn which was to the north of No 5 And to the west of No 6.  This is the land which the PCC had maintained for over 30 years before discovering that it was still in the ownership of Persimmon Homes.  Both of them were opposed to the development of the land which had been used by generations of children and was being disingenuously described in the planning application as ‘scrub land’ whereas it had been, until this year, well-maintained and valuable amenity land.  They wanted to persuade Councillors to oppose the planning application and had attended the meeting to seek an indication of the PCC’s intentions.  Mr Webb added that he had been advised that the application had been set for determination by officer’s decision and he felt that the decision should be made by the Planning Committee.
92
Matters Arising from the Public Session.

Cllr James, in response to the issues raised by Mr Waite, suggested that the school should write to the Police to add extra weight to the issues he had raised.  Cllr James also encouraged residents to make use of the ‘101’ facility.  Cllr Owen congratulated Mr Waite on his public-spiritedness and this was echoed by Cllr Stuart Thomas, who also asked if Mr Waite could send a report on the issues together with any photographs to the Clerk for inclusion in the next Community Link.  
Cllr Stuart Thomas also referred to the disputed bill to CCC raised by Mr Ken Hughes pointing out that he was supposed to be this Council’s representative on a review of recharge rates to Community Councils being carried out by CCC.  He had recently received a letter advising this had been deferred as the Electoral Services manager was leaving for a new job with Bristol Council.  He also agreed with Ken Hughes’s opinion that the charging to pick up bulk waste items would increase the incidence of fly-tipping.
Cllr Harrison queried why CCC had not advised the Community Council of these changes and asked Cllr Graham Thomas whether the County Councillors had been informed.  The Clerk pointed out that CCC should have advised the PCC under the terms of the Charter.  Cllr Stuart Thomas proposed that the Clerk write to OVW pointing out the failures of CCC to adhere to the terms of the Charter and seeking their guidance and intervention.  This was agreed.  Clerk to arrange 

Cllr Stuart Thomas proposed, in view of the planning issue raised by Messrs Phillips and Webb that the Council’s consideration of this issue be brought forward.  This was agreed and the Clerk outlined the circumstances leading up to the planning application being made and especially the decision made to join the Open Spaces Society with a view to trying to get village green status conferred on the amenity land at Ael y Bryn.  This would frustrate any planning application in the longer term.  

The Clerk also sought Council’s retrospective agreement for the payment expended to join the OSS as made under the Chairman’s plenary powers.  This was agreed by Council.

Cllr Stuart Thomas pointed out that when estates such as this were built, land was put aside by the planners for amenity purposes and that the PCC should argue that the land was intended as amenity land and had been maintained that way for over 30 years as part of the original planning permission.  The Clerk agreed pointing out that there were two other distinct areas within the same estate where the land had been handed over to the Community Council for maintenance as amenity land, viz., the land between Lon y fro and Penuel Road and land at the end of Pantbach.  The land at Ael y Bryn was separated into three segments, two of which were in the ownership of the PCC and the third was the land in question.  Further discussions took place and it was agreed that the PCC would oppose the planning application on the basis that the land was originally designated as amenity land and had been used and maintained as such for over 30 years in accordance with the original planning permission.  In addition, it was an inappropriate development for the site.  Clerk to arrange 

93
To receive the Minutes of the Full Council meeting held on 15th July 2013.

The minutes were proposed as read by Cllr Stuart Thomas, seconded by Cllr Owen and agreed by all.  They were signed by the Chairman.

94
Matters Arising
Paragraph 76

The Chairman, Cllr Harrison, whilst apologising that the paragraph heading was not strictly about the publication of the Community Link, nevertheless wished to congratulate Cllr Stuart Thomas on the Community Link which he thought was an especially good issue.  Cllr Stuart Thomas apologised to councillors for the delay in publication which was due to his ill-health in July and early August.  He went on to talk about the need to accept only photographs that were not part of an article because of the problems with resolution and he made the point that the closing date for the next Link of 1st November was to be strictly adhered to, as there was a need to get the Link out to residents as soon as possible after this date in order to publicise the consultation period of the LDP.  As a consequence articles and adverts were encouraged to be submitted well in advance of this date.  A wide ranging discussion took place at this point as to the best way to publicise the LDP within the Community Link with Cllr Graham Thomas in possession of A3 sized maps showing the plans.
Paragraph 81.5

Cllr Chris James asked the Clerk to check that he and the Chairman were on the list of guests to attend the dedication service to the Welsh National Mining Memorial on 14th October.  Clerk to arrange
There were no other matters arising

95
To receive the Minutes of the Surgery Committee meeting held on 22nd July 2013.
The minutes were proposed as accurate by Cllr Stuart Thomas, seconded by Cllr Howard and agreed by all.  They were signed by the Chairman.
96
Matters Arising
There were no matters arising that would not be dealt with under the next agenda item
97
Issues in relation to Pentyrch Surgery
The Clerk advised members that he had received an email from Anthony Smith, the Chairman of PVH Committee, in which he had asked for certain information to be sent to him concerning the lease some of which, bearing in mind the lease was between the PCC and the Doctors Surgery, was not relevant to the PVH Committee.  Cllr Stuart Thomas advised members that he had also sent a similar list to the Clerk following his attendance at the PVH Committee meeting, where Anthony Smith had made similar requests for information to be forwarded to him.  Contained within this email was a request that a further meeting takes place between the PCC and the PVH Committee.  The Clerk drew members attention to the last paragraph in section 87 of the minutes of the previous committee meeting, where it was agreed that a further meeting would only take place if there were issues within the final draft of the lease that required discussion at a specially convened meeting.  Bearing in mind that the Clerk had circulated the final draft lease to all concerned at the PVH Committee and PVH Trustees, the lease was the one recommended by the PCC solicitor; nobody raised a single issue regarding the lease and the Chairman had signed the lease.  It was not, therefore, necessary to convene a further meeting.  Councillors discussed the issue and agreed that the Clerk would respond to the Chairman of the PVH, answering the points he had raised where possible and further advising that no further meeting was deemed necessary.  Clerk to arrange
98
Clerk’s Report
98.1

National Salary Awards 2013/14
The Clerk advised members of the 0.99% pay rise awarded to staff back-dated to April 2013.
98.2

Grants
The Clerk advised Council of two grants received from within the Community, which were then discussed by members.  Cllr Howard proposed a grant of £250 towards the upkeep of St Catwg’s graveyard; this was seconded by Cllr Harrison and agreed.  Cllr Harrison proposed a grant of £50 towards the plants and weed-killer required by PVH; this was seconded by Cllr Priday and agreed.  Clerk to arrange
98.3

Damage and new lock at Creigiau Recreation Ground
The Clerk advised members of the action that had been taken because of increasing concerns for the health and safety of users of Creigiau Recreation Ground caused by the ability of certain youths to take their vehicles into the Recreation ground without restriction.  The Clerk had discussed the situation with the Chairman and it was felt, in the absence of any positive action by CRAMC, the PCC should purchase a lock to which existing keys would fit and weld the lock securely to the gate-post, to prevent it being stolen in the future.  The cost of achieving this exercise had been £100 for the lock and £175 for the welding.  The Clerk was seeking retrospective approval from council for the decision by the Chairman, under his plenary powers, to make the expenditure.  Councillors agreed with the action taken and a discussion ensued regarding whether CRAMC should be asked to foot the bill.  It was agreed that the Clerk would ask CRAMC for a refund of the monies expended.  Clerk to arrange
98.4 & 13
Ael y Bryn, Pentyrch
This issue was discussed at Paragraph 92 ante.
98.5

2012/13 Accounts ~ Annual Return for the year ended 31st March 2013
The Clerk explained that Mazars had been satisfied with the accounts submitted and there were no issues to qualify their audit opinion or any other matters they wish to draw to the attention of the Council.  It was now incumbent upon the Chairman and the Clerk to sign and date Section 3 in order to complete the Annual Return, which would be sent to Mazars for the completion of the external audit certificate.  Council agreed and the Chairman and Clerk signed and dated the Annual Return.   Clerk to arrange
98.6

Community Boundary & Electoral Arrangements Review ~ Draft Proposals
The Clerk advised members of his receipt of the review from CCC and the issues raised by this Council were considered to be outside the remit of the review although separate negotiations were apparently in being with RCT in relation to Groes Faen.  Cllr Graham Thomas mentioned that the review would affect St Fagans quite considerably and there may also be an impact on Rhydlafar but agreed that no alterations were planned to the PCC area.
98.7

Assistant Community Maintenance Officer
The Clerk explained to members that following the retirement of Wayne Locke, his temporary replacement had also resigned his position and it had been necessary to advertise the part-time post both in the noticeboards and in the Community Link.  This had attracted, so far, 7 applications and the Clerk felt that a paper-sift may be necessary to reduce the need for extensive interviews.  This was agreed.  The Clerk also recommended that the interview panel should comprise of two councillors from the Staffing Committee, plus the Clerk.  This was also agreed and Cllrs Harrison and Priday were selected.  Clerk to arrange
98.8

CCC ~LDP
The Clerk explained the plethora of different documents that emanated in relation to the LDP and how this was an attempt to draw the various diverse strands together.  Cllr Graham Thomas advised Council that hard copies of the LDP Deposit Plan would be available from Tuesday 17th September.  He went on to say that a public meeting was planned for Creigiau Church Hall on 24th September and he expected a steer from the meeting to determine the stance he would take at the full Council meeting on 26th September.  Cllr Graham Thomas explained that the Creigiau Steering group was at odds over the most effective way to oppose the planned developments for the PCC area and, in particular, Creigiau.  On this basis the public meeting was important to clarify what stance he should adopt.  His own feelings were that if the green belt proposed for the north of the M4 was extended too incorporate Creigiau, then the developments could not proceed.  The deposit plan stopped the green belt where the Llantrisant Road crossed the M4.  A discussion took place over funding the opposition to the LDP and the Clerk suggested that £1,000 be reserved this financial year towards the cost of opposing the LDP.  This was agreed and it was further agreed that expenditure could be agreed, using the plenary powers of the Chairman/Vice Chairman, and the costs brought to Council later for retrospective agreement.  Cllr Hill-John felt that the concerns over the impact of the LDP should be extended to Pentyrch and the Clerk added that GYG would also see huge problems if the plans reach fruition, as access to the A.470 would be further restricted by increased traffic flow.  Finally, Cllr Graham Thomas mentioned that a repeat of training by Planning Aid Wales would be welcomed and asked that the Clerk contact Helena Fox, the Clerk at Radyr & Morganstown, to make enquiries as to the feasibility of such training.  Clerk to arrange
98.9

Council Insurance

Council endorsed the Clerk’s action to renew the long-term commitment to Came & Company and the reduction in premium of 5% for so doing.

98.10

The Council Land Rover

Cllr Stuart Thomas proposed that this agenda item be deferred to the next meeting.  The Clerk interjected and advised that whilst he was happy to defer the discussion about the future of the Land Rover, he needed Council’s agreement to the decision made to expend at least £1,000 on mending the vehicle after the MoT failure, in order to obtain a valid MoT.  Council agreed the expenditure and also to defer the discussion about the future of the Land Rover to the next meeting.

98.11

Building Committee Meeting ~ 30th September 2013

Councillors decided, in the absence of any issues, that the Buildings Committee Meeting, scheduled for 30th September, would be cancelled.
98.12

Boxx Communications Ltd

Councillors agreed that the Clerk should consider sourcing an alternative to BT as the telephone provider to the Council.  Cllr Hill-John advised that she would send the Clerk details of someone who would assist in this regard.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Stuart Thomas raised the subject of the PCC web-site, which he described as being ‘close to pathetic’.  Other Councillors voiced their concerns regarding dealing with issues not on the already overly-long agenda and the Clerk recommended that Cllr Stuart Thomas submit a written resolution for an agenda item at the next meeting.  Cllr Stuart Thomas agreed to do so.
99
Schedule of Payments and Receipts
Payments of £10,727.33p and receipts of £1,927.00p were recorded for July & August 2013.  Acceptance of the figures were proposed by Cllr Owen; seconded by Cllr Priday and agreed by all.
100
Planning Applications
There were 17 planning applications to consider:

a) 13/00955/DCO ~ The Surgery, Bronllwyn, Pentyrch.  Members wished to object to this application as the land had been sold to Doctor Benedict for a surgery and car park and that this would be a substantial change of use at a time when the village had only just established a temporary location for a surgery and still needed to establish a permanent surgery.  The development planned would increase traffic congestion on a busy corner and was an overdevelopment of the site.  The Clerk also advised that he had received objections from residents surrounding the site.  The Clerk was asked to convey the objections of the Council in these terms.  Clerk to arrange
b) 13/01158/DCH ~ 1 Penffordd. Pentyrch.  No adverse comments. 
c) 13/01369/DCH ~ 13 Tyn y Coed Road, Pentyrch.  No adverse comments.

d) 13/01402/DCH ~ 30 Bronllwyn, Pentyrch.  No adverse comments.
e) 13/01362/DCO ~ 13 Penuel Road, Pentyrch.  Cllr Priday declared an interest.  No adverse comments.

f) 13/01511/DCO ~ Land adjacent to Brynawel, Cardiff Road, Creigiau.  Councillors objected to this development as they felt that the previous reasons for rejecting an application on this site remained valid.  Concern was expressed at the loss of hedgerows and vehicles exiting or entering the site at a dangerous part of Cardiff Road.  The Clerk was asked to convey the objections of the Council in these terms.  Clerk to arrange
g) 13/01542/DCH ~ Graig Coch, Cefn Bychan, Pentyrch.  No adverse comments.
h) 13/01563/DCH ~ Tre Faldwyn, Berthllwyd, Pentyrch.  No adverse comments.

i) 13/01638/DCO ~Variation of Conditions, Temporary Doctors Surgery, Pentyrch Village Hall, Pentyrch.  The Clerk explained this was to vary the times of opening from 0900 – 1700, which appeared to have been an arbitrary decision by the Planning Officer, to 0800 – 1830 which was the usual time doctors surgeries were open.  The Clerk recommended that the PCC be proactive and positively endorse the variation with Development Control.  This was agreed.  Clerk to arrange
j) 13/01650/DCO ~ Discharge of Conditions, Temporary Doctors Surgery, Pentyrch Village Hall, Pentyrch.  No adverse comments.

k) 13/01694/DCO ~ South View farm, Holdings Lane, Capel Llanilltern.  No adverse comments.
l) 13/01713/DCO ~ Renewal of previous Planning Permission, Spar Follis Stores, 94 Bronllwyn, Pentyrch.  Once again the Council felt that the objections raised in the previous planning application remained valid and wishes to reiterate that this would be an overdevelopment of the site leading to further traffic congestion at an already crowded area.  The Clerk was asked to convey the objections of the Council in these terms.  Clerk to arrange
m) 13/01767/DCO ~ Hill Cottage, Llantrisant Road, Creigiau.  No adverse comments although Cllr Howard asked that the Clerk enquire of development Control exactly what was meant the discharge of Condition 10.  Clerk to arrange
n) 13/01784/DCO ~ 1 Riverglade, Gwaelod y Garth.  No adverse comments.

o) 13/01735/DCO ~ Land to the west of 6 Ael y Bryn, Pentyrch.  This matter was discussed at Paragraph 92 ante.

p) 13/01800/DCO ~ De Courcey’s Restaurant, Church Road, Pentyrch.  No adverse comments.
101
Correspondence
Cllr Bath queried the copy correspondence dated 10.9.13 from Dr Benedict to the Secretary of State for Health regarding his opinion on health provision within Pentyrch.  The matter was discussed and it was felt that the Community Council should not respond to the letter.  There were no other issues with the correspondence.
102
Councillors’ Reports
	Date
	Cllr
	Report
	Action Taken

	1.8.13
	John Harrison
	As you are aware there have been several reports in recent weeks of sheep wandering throughout the village having come through holes in the hedges at the Pentyrch Sports Ground.  This morning I woke to see about 18 sheep on the road outside my house in Bronhaul, Pentyrch.  I rang 101 and they advised they had spoken to the farmer and he had claimed not to know anything about the situation.  They also advised that, in view of the depth into the village the sheep were now penetrating, the Community Council advise the County Council in order that they can take action against the farmer.
	Email to C2C

	7.8.13
	Chris Priday
	On Bronllwyn, Pentyrch, I have noticed that a number of inspection covers that have been "yellow/blue painted" for repairs but have still not been done. The inspection covers are on water valves and the worst of them have not been repaired but some of the better ones have been done. I would be grateful if you could notify the appropriate authority that the work is still outstanding please. A number of cones have been left denoting the remaining un-repaired ones that will surely get kicked about soon if the work is not completed.
	Email to Welsh Water

	12.8.13
	Nikki Howard
	I have just been for a glorious walk around Castell Coch (the perks of being a teacher in the summer!) and noticed numerous City of Cardiff tubs planted with bedding plants in Tongwynlais. There were also a large number of hanging baskets adorning lampposts which were in the similar green plastic to the tubs. Could we find out if Cardiff have paid for them and what criteria were used for offering them to one village and not others.
	Email to Tongwynlais CC

	13.8.12
	Jeanette Troughton
	Is there anything that can be done to tidy up the area in Cefn Bychan, Pentyrch, that was been treated by Cardiff Council for Knotweed infestation 2-3 years ago? The stems (dead) are still there and residents tell me (and I agree) that it’s an eyesore.  There are also some dead tree branches, possibly killed by the knotweed treatment, that need to be removed.  Also, there is some regrowth in the treated area, and Cardiff Council must be informed so they can give it another blitz.
	Email to C2C

	20.8.13
	Stuart Thomas
	The bench on Tynant Road, Creigiau, opposite the Frog pond, is so overgrown with weeds that it is virtually impossible to sit upon.
	Email to C2C

	20.8.13
	Stuart Thomas
	At the entrance to Tynant Road from A.4119 Llantrisant Road, the sign saying ‘pedestrians in the road’ is obscured by hedgerow overgrowth.
	Email to C2C

	20.8.13
	Stuart Thomas
	At Heol Pant y Gored, Creigiau from Station Road to Pant y Gored farm, the south-western boundary is so overgrown that it is restricting the width of the carriageway which is dangerous to all road users.  In addition the overgrowth at the ‘T’ junction on Heol Pant y Gored, opposite the telephone exchange, is such that vehicles travelling from the direction of Station Road cannot exit safely because of the hedgerow overgrowth.  I would be grateful if you could advise CCC.
	Email to C2C

	22.8.13
	John Harrison
	I am delighted to see that there are to be some improvements to our road surfaces in and around Pentyrch.  However, I would like to know when new road markings and, especially, the white lines at the verges of Heol Goch will be completed.  I see the white lines at the verges of Heol Goch as being an important safety aspect for pedestrians, cyclists and motorists on the Hill.
	Email to C2C

	2.9.13
	Jeanette Troughton
	In the pull-in on Heol Gogh, just below the quarry entrance, there is an unsightly mess of litter accumulated. Could you please see if Cardiff Council will do anything about it?
	Email to C2C

	2.9.13
	Nikki Howard
	I have been approached by a resident who has been told that BT are currently installing 'cable' into Creigiau and has asked for a timescale. I don't remember being told that civilisation was coming to the village! Do you know anything about it please?
	Response from Clerk

	2.9.13
	Nikki Howard
	I received two complaints in the last week about the speed of traffic on Tynant Road, Creigiau and the unsuitability of the road for the volume of traffic using it.  One resident also asked if we had received a copy of the traffic survey, which was done at the junction of Tynant Road and Cardiff Road earlier this summer as he felt this would provide sufficient evidence to show that the road is not fit for purpose.  I suggested to both residents that we would flag their concerns up to Cardiff CC but realistically they are unlikely to undertake much capital expenditure in this area until the outcome of the LDP is known.  Can you notify Cardiff CC of concerns please?
	Email to C2C and cc to Cty Cllr Graham Thomas

	4.9.13
	Sandie Rosser
	Please would you put Gwaelods' name forward to CCC to receive any daffodils bulbs on offer again this year.  I have spoken to a resident who is willing to organise a working party to plant the daffodil bulbs   Some suggested sites are; the two pieces of land either side at Main  Road/Heol Nant; along the front at the bottom of Main Road by the trees; Garth Olwg;  and River Glade. The name of the organisation is "Gwaelod Bloomers".  Hoping we will be lucky this year.
	Clerk arranged with CCC and response to Cllr Rosser

	9.9.13
	Jeanette Troughton
	Could you request that CCC paints the shops at High Corner as they are beginning to look tired and un-cared for?
	Email to C2C


	9.9.13
	Jeanette Troughton
	The directional sign to Cardiff at Heol y Pentre and directly opposite the ‘T’ junction with Heol Goch has been replaced by a bigger and better sign but the original rusted broken sign is still in place.  Could CCC be requested to remove the old sign please? 
	Email to C2C

	9.9.13
	Jeanette Troughton
	Could you advise CCC that the top-dressing applied to Heol Goch, from the old quarry entrance up towards Pentyrch, is already breaking up at the first ‘Slow Down’ sign on the southern side of the carriageway?
	Email to C2C


There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9.40 pm
Chair_____________________________________________

Date______________________________________________
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